Antique Automobile Club of America



VERNON L. NASH ANTIQUE AUTOMOBILE CLUB OF FAIRBANKS

Vol. 3 No. 8

October 9, 1986

There are only a few items to report in this month's newsletter.

As I am sure most all know, we lost one of our most active and solid supporters, when Vern Nash passed away last month. He cannot be replaced, but we can all honor his memory by trying to live up to the standards he set for helpfullness, cheerfullness, and participation in every club event. At the last meeting held during the progressive dinner, the club voted to donate \$100 in Vern's memory to the Intensive Care Unit of the Hospital. Also, as you will note from our letterhead, we renamed our club in his honor. A fitting tribute to a fine gentleman.

The progressive dinner was a dandy, with sunshine on all those fine oldies out for a spin (I mean old cars, NOT people). One of our members was so sure it would rain, he came in his chicken car—right Dan? Sure was good food, fun and company. Thanks to all those who organized and hosted the event It seems progressive dinners are a top activity, always drawing a large number of participants.

Bill Chace deserves a round of thanks for organiwing our Labor Day Parade involvement. 13 cars made it, and had a good time I hear. Why were there some off course behind the old hospital?? Ask George, I think!!

Our next meeting will be a dinner (more food for a draw). It will be held at the:

Gold Dredge No. 8--61 Mile Old Steese Hwy.

Thursday October 16th 7:30 P.M. (did you think A.M.??)

The business portion will be VERY short (held during the Hord'veres)---but, the entertainment will be a SMASHING SURPRISE!!!!

See you at dinner--don't forget your pins--Ruth is out gunning to build up out treasury for a gala Christmas Party--be thinking of ideas for that event.